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Minutes of committee meeting held at 

6.00pm on Tuesday 24th January 2023 via Zoom
PRESENT:


Tony Henry, Chair;   Pam Campbell, Business secretary; Pete Burrow, Social Secretary Lesley Patterson, Treasurer; 

Averil Fendley, Membership secretary; David Willoughby - Webmaster

1. Apologies 
John Rutherford – Groups Convenor.

2. Minutes of last meeting

Accepted as a true record. 

3. Matters Arising
The new members meeting in December had been very successful. Although only 14 people attended it was seen as beneficial by attendees. 

The annual lecture had been well received with a reasonable attendance.

4. Membership Update

Averil stated we currently have 144 members. Lesley stated the importance of encouraging all members to pay by BACS from April onwards if at all possible as this will make life very much easier for the future Treasurer.

.Actions:
· Continue to monitor numbers

5. Social Activities

The Christmas Quiz had been a successful night – despite poor weather and competing interests of the World cup! It had generated a (very small) profit.

Pete reported that 16 tickets were booked for “Sleeping Beauty” (the ballet) at the Theatre Royal  in April and the mini bus was also booked. He had also now got 12 tickets for “ The Commitments”  in June with 12 people confirming their attendance.

 A trip to Raby Castle was still being planned for later in the year as he had a lot of interested parties. However, he would be handing the reins over to Vivienne for ths (with support from himself).

Pete explained that he was now talking to the Jubilee Hall again about future Quiz nights that would be for the general community and the U3A. However, certain points needed clarifying – i.e. uncertain why the Jubilee Hall would take profits from the bar. The Christmas Quiz demonstrated that £5 entry fee was not off-putting to our members, and if was not for this we would have run the Christmas Quiz at a loss.

Actions:

· Pete to continue  talks with the Jubilee Institute

6. Website

The national problems with Site Builder seem to have resolved, but this seems to have left a lot of U3As feeling nervous about the reliability of this platform. We are still in a position where the Facebook account cannot be removed, but as nobody is aware of the password it cannot be removed. In view of this it was felt that it could be potentially confusing to set up another Facebook site, so it was agreed to promote the Postbox function on the website instead. If a future committee (after April) wanted to reinstate a Facebook presence then they could look into it further. 

David pointed out the need for a central repository for passwords/running the website in case he was ever out of action. Pam (as Business Secretary) has now been provided with the administrator details.
Actions: 
· David to continue updating website, including updating of membership form for 2023/24

7. Monthly Meetings Programme

Speakers are booked up until July, and Tony proposed the following:-

July – Clive Wilkinson to give his talk on Rhodesia that had been cancelled due to illness in January

August – no meeting

September – Photography group to be approached to display their work

October – a debate is suggested with the provisional motion of “Money has destroyed democracy”

November – Rev John Sinclair was to be approached to talk about his walk from John O’Groats to Lands End (would be on a Wednesday)

December – Christmas Quiz c/o Pete Burrow

Action: Tony to confirm speakers for the above and then to contact David so these can be entered on the website
8. Future Committee 
A member who acts as treasurer to other organisations has contacted Pam and expressed interest in the Treasurer role following an email that had explained our increasingly desperate need. Lesley is meeting him later this week and will report back.

At the New Members meeting in November Roger Cheese expressed interest in a committee role and Pam has arranged to meet with him tomorrow to see what he is prepared to do.

Currently there are 2 other people who have stated they will stand for the committee. The committee roles were discussed and it was agreed that these could be  re-formatted as the roles did not need to match with current roles exactly. It was felt that the best way forward was to get prospective new committee members together with the current committee to talk about how things could work.

Action:

· Pam to email prospective new committee members once the meetings with Roger and prospective new Treasurer have occurred inviting them to a meeting (private room in the Queens Head was suggested) with current committee. Options of dates to be given to ensure good attendance.

9. Any Other Business

David had attended the North Northumberland Network meetings and explained that we do not see a need for face to face meetings with Business secretaries/Treasurers. He suggested we lay dormant and waited to be asked about the network in the future. Tony has previously attended the Chairs meetings but found they did not yield any real benefits. He noted that there had been a recent vote within the national U3A against increasing membership fees.

Lesley discussed the U3A magazines that currently go to Committee members and group leaders. She explained that more members could receive these if we paid for them. Committee members did not see the magazine as particularly valuable however.

Pam stated that she and Lesley now hold a copy of the Insurance certificate for 2023 
10. Date and Time of Next Meeting:

To be confirmed

